
Department of Planning and Budget 

2013 Fiscal Impact Statement 
 

1. Bill Number:   HB1974 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Wilt 

 

3.  Committee:  Transportation 

 

4. Title: State safety inspection fees. 

 

5. Summary:  Increases from $16 to $24 the maximum fee that can be charged for state safety 

inspections of "other vehicles." The bill also provides for the indexing of the maximum 

allowable fee for all vehicles based on the Consumer Price Index, beginning in calendar year 

2016. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary; See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  According to the Department of State Police, the proposal would not 

have a fiscal impact on the department since proposal does not change the amount going to 

the department for each vehicle inspection completed.  The entire increase authorized by this 

proposal would be retained by the inspection stations.  The estimated annual increase in 

revenue from inspecting approximately 7.5 million vehicles is $60 million. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Vehicle safety inspection stations 

statewide. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
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